Hull Boosters Club Inc. Minutes (Recorded by Rachael Sordillo)
Meeting Online through GoTo Meeting, September 13, 2021, 6:00pm

Meeting opened at 6:00pm by Jen Olivieri
Attendance: Jen Olivieri (Pres), Rachael Sordillo (Sec), Paul Sordillo, Rob O’Reilly (VPres), Lacey O’Reilly, Christine McDonough (Treas), John Johnson, Michelle Shagoury, Maryann Polito, Linda Alexander, Jim Canavan, Sharon Striglio, Tina Richardson

Acceptance of Agenda: Motion to accept agenda made Tina, seconded by Linda. All voted in favor.

Acceptance of Minutes, July 2021: Motion to accept made by Jim, seconded by Tina. All voted in favor.
Treasurer’s Report: Balance: $95,671.12. We have spent money to get the snack shack open and to get filings done with the Secretary of State’s Office. Deposit from Sticker Drive was not included in this report. Motion to accept made by Maryann, seconded by Jim. All voted in favor. 

Funding Requests: Ms. Blair and students asked for $2000 for the Sea Turtle and Rainforest Ecology Course they will be going to in Costa Rica April 14, 2022. 13 students will be going. They will be taking part in a scientific research course. They will be doing other fundraising as well and will be requesting 2000 from the PTO as well. Motion to approve request made by Jim C, seconded by Christine. All voted in favor
Correspondence: Thank you notes from Abby Schneiderhan and Ben Olivieri
Open Issues:

-Road Race – took play on August 9 and was successful. We made approximately $2170. We will be doing the race again next year and will be able to start planning earlier and get sponsors and tshirts. 

-Sticker Drive – took place Sept 4 at 1pm after East Boston Scrimmage. Was very successful even though we were 5 routes short. Michelle ordered 750 stickers and we had 97 left over. Stickers are available at Crave, Hingham Savings Bank, the Pharmacy, and the Hardware Store. 
-East Boston Scrimmage – took place Sept 4 at 10am. We served hot dogs, hamburgers, chips, cookies, water, and small Gatorades. 
-Snack Shack – is now open for games. Rachael is sending out a text message with dates for volunteers to sign up. Jen will ask Connor to send out an email to soccer parents to see if anyone would like to open the Shack during soccer games to sell candy, chips, and drinks. 
New Business: 
-Thanksgiving Raffle – We will be doing the 10k raffle with the winner to be announced at halftime of the football game. Jen is ordering tickets.

-VIP Spectator Raffle - We decided to do a raffle with the winner receiving free entry to Thanksgiving game, seats in the press box, and front row parking. Tickets will be $10 each. Winner will be announced during the rally the day before the game. 

Next Meeting: Monday, October 18 at 6pm online.
Motion to adjourn meeting at 6:25pm by Jim. Seconded by Lacey.
